SUMMARY

Proposed Ordinance to amend K.C.C. Title 21A.12.030

This summary applies to the draft dated June 30, 1999 and fulfills the state Growth Management Act and King County Ordinance 13147 requirements for a "plain language" summary.

The proposed ordinance would amend the zoning regulations to eliminate the minimum density requirement and set the maximum density limit at four dwelling units to the acre for parcels zoned R-4 and located within the Rural Town boundaries of Fall City.

Section 1 of the proposed ordinance would:

· amend the residential densities and dimensions table in King County Code 21A.12.030 (A) to indicate that there are specific development conditions regarding minimum and maximum densities for the R-4 Urban Residential zone;
· amend the development conditions section in King County Code 21A.12.030 (B) to specify that for parcels zoned R-4 that are located within the Rural Town of Fall City, the minimum density requirement does not apply and the maximum density is set at four dwelling units per acre.  This would allow development of one to four dwelling units per acre instead of the current range of three to six dwelling units per acre for R-4 zoned land within the Rural Town of Fall City.  The existing minimum density requirement for R-4 zoned land is eighty five percent (85%) of the base density.  The base density for the R-4 zone is four dwelling units per acre, thus the minimum required density is presently three dwelling units per acre.  The proposed amendment would eliminate the requirement to achieve a minimum density of three dwelling units per acre on R-4 zoned land within the Rural Town of Fall City.  The existing maximum density for R-4 zoned land is six dwelling units per acre and the proposed amendment would reduce the maximum density to four dwelling units per acre for R-4 zoned land within the Rural Town of Fall City.
These amendments would help implement the Fall City Subarea Plan.  There are development constraints in the Rural Town of Fall City such as limited water supply, lack of sanitary sewers, and environmentally sensitive areas that support the proposed amendments to the density regulations.  Many public meetings have been held to develop recommendations for the Fall City Subarea Plan.  The Fall City community's goals and values expressed during this planning process strongly emphasize the need to control growth and protect the rural character of the town.
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